A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: February 2011

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

HEADLINE NEWS

The Mid Staffordshire inquiry continues. This month there has been news that vital evidence has gone missing  which has led to the delay in the of senior nursing figures giving evidence.  Recent witnesses interviews have revealed a culture of intimidation and the fact that in order to plug a £10m funding gap, more healthcare assistants were employed than qualified nurses, particularly on care of the elderly wards. 

In Wales, Healthcare Inspectorate Wales in its annual report has said that hospitals are still failing to protect patient’s dignity and provide single sex accommodation. The NHS in Wales has just two months to meet Assembly Government policy on the provision of single-sex hospital accommodation. The Care Standards Inspectorate in Wales has reported that there have been some successes in social care but acknowledges that there is still variability in the delivery of services and allegations of abuse continue to be an issue.

Wales has launched a Code of Practice for Healthcare Assistants and we have also come across a Code for Healthcare Assistants published by Unison. 

Links to the above information are available in the news section below.

Finally…

Ruth Marks, the Older People's Commissioner for Wales would like to hear from members of the public who would like to share their experiences (good or bad) of receiving community care or care in a residential care setting. To submit your views email news@olderpeoplewales.com 

Baroness Greengross, Chair of the All Party Parliamentary Group on Dementia is calling for practitioners to submit examples of good practice in hospital care and initiatives that enable people to live independently at home. The deadline for submissions is 26 February 2011. For more information or to submit evidence click here.

QUOTE OF THE MONTH

We received several positive comments about our quote at the top of the newsletter and thought that it might be interesting to post a monthly quote on which to reflect. 

“ Kindness is a language which the blind can see and the deaf can hear” (anon)

If you would like to share a favourite quote with others please send them to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

TRAINING WORKSHOPS

The following workshops are held in partnership with Healthcare Alliances

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues 

Tuesday 5 April 2011

Fundamentals of Dignity & Respect 

Thursday 23 June 2011, Cardiff

NEW ON THE WEBSITE

The following documents are now available to download from the resources section of our website

an article on grief and traumatic stress caused by undignified death of someone you love

evidence submitted to the older people’s commissioner for the review of hospital care for older people

a briefing paper submitted to Welsh Assembly Members prior to the forthcoming elections

GOOD NEWS CORNER

We are pleased to report that Barbara Hodkinson, who developed the Butterfly scheme, has received numerous enquires from across the UK. She has had four enquiries from Welsh hospitals plus three from Alzheimer’s Societies or Age Concern branches that link with local Welsh hospitals. She has also had nine English trusts enquire, including two who saw the follow-on article in Brunswick’s Healthcare Review. It is great to see that the word is spreading and that the scheme might be implemented widely to help improve not only the quality of care but also help preserve scarce NHS resources by reducing length of hospital stay.

Barbara also told us about the recent launch of the scheme at University College Hospital, London (UCHL) and the enthusiasm to embrace it. Barbara and the UCHL Butterfly leader were repeatedly astonished by the number of staff attending each presentation. So much so, that there was standing room only! The catering staff reported that they were very proud to be part of the scheme and Barbara has created guidelines to help them in their work. Barbara can be contacted at barbara.hodkinson@ntlworld.com 

CAN YOU HELP?

We have been successfully delivering our training workshop on the dignity and respect of older people for some time now and we have recently been asked about dignity and respect resources which are particularly focused towards children and young people. If you are aware of any suitable resources we would like to hear from you. Email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk with your suggestions.

OUR ACTIVITIES

During the last month we have:

run our human rights training workshop in partnership with Morgan Cole Solicitors

delivered the fundamentals of dignified care workshop three times (in partnership with Healthcare Alliances)

met with the Director of NHS Wales Equalities Unit who invited us to present to Wales equality leads later in the year

been invited to run a workshop at an Age Cymru conference in north Wales

been invited to give a presentation at a seminar being held by Cardiff Council

been invited to give a presentation and run a workshop at an European Easter School at Salford University

received an invitation from the Cardiff Adult Protection team to exhibit at an event in City Hall to support World Elder Abuse day

attended the Bevan Lecture which was recently held in Cardiff

written an article for the Nursing Standard Journal in response to the recent Ombudsman’s (England) report 

had our contact details included in an article published in Prima magazine which has generated a number of enquiries

FEEDBACK

Thank you! They (the articles Grief, Dignity And Respect Matter, Dignity Ward) are really informative and inspirational

I'm always seeking pertinent information to use when I'm presenting to nursing/medical and care staff. In addition, this supports me in terms of issues to be looking for when I'm Back to the Floor each Friday - my favourite day of the week, the day when I'm able to problem solve with nurses and address the issues which make such a difference to a dignified episode of care and one that falls below the standards I expect to see everywhere

We had an induction training for CHC (Community Health Council) new comers, and your literature was discussed, I am so proud of knowing you. Please keep up with your good work

Thank you for your regular newsletters. They are very informative and I pass them onto the dignity leads that I am aware of in my region 

A colleague sent me your most recent newsletter - it is excellent and thank you for producing it. 

THANK YOU

Thank you to:

Wales Student Chapter for including a link on its website

Wrexham Borough Council for including our details in their new Dignity Charter which is being launched on 23 March 2011

………and a big thank you all those who forward our information on to others. Your support is very much appreciated.

RESOURCES

Website offers top tips on caring for people with learning disabilities

This new net buddy website offers practical tips on supporting people with learning disabilities.  All the tips are contributed by people with first-hand experience of learning disability.

Developing learning disabilities nursing in the United Kingdom

This RCN publication sets out the key issues and actions required, both now and in the future, to enable learning disability nursing to develop and progress in line with the increased demand on its services.

DH action packs

Three Dignity Champion action packs are available for download on the Dignity in Care website which provide useful guidance on specific areas of care/legislation.

· Human Rights & Dignity 

· Nutrition & Assistance with Eating 

· Public Champions 

A guide for people with issues related to mental capacity and money management

This Money Made Clearer bilingual guide aims to support people with issues related to mental capacity and money management and covers how to manage on your own or with help, helping someone to manage their money and more permanent sources of help including Lasting Powers of Attorney. 

Matron Knows Best

In this book Joan Woodcock shares memories of laughter and tragedy, and of the now defunct matron system that at one time instilled nurses with such high standards of professionalism and patient care. Click here to read about Joan's book. Joan was also interviewed on Radio 4's MidWeek in January.

Healthcare Assistants Code of Conduct: Your Rights & Responsibilities

Click here to access this Unison document.

WELSH NEWS

Publication of a Code of Conduct for Healthcare Support Workers in Wales

A Code of Conduct for Healthcare Support Workers and a Code of Practice for employers in Wales has been published. The documents provide a comprehensive summary of existing expectations of healthcare support workers and the responsibilities of NHS employers in supporting healthcare workers in order to ensure that the highest quality patient centred care is maintained.

Welsh hospitals still failing to protect patient dignity

Welsh hospitals are still failing to protect patient’s dignity and provide single-sex facilities according to the Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) annual report.  

Source: Western Mail 2 Feb 2011. Click here to access the HIW report 

Real successes in social care in Wales, says CSSIW

There have been some real successes in care, according to the chief inspector of the Care and Social Services Inspectorate Wales (CSSIW). However, it was acknowledged that there is variability in performance delivery and risk assessments and allegations of abuse continue to be an issue.

Don’t wait for others to act -we can all make a difference

Jean White, Chief Nursing Officer for Wales talks in the Nursing Times about the key things that ensure the delivery of consistently high-quality, person-centred care that treats patients with dignity and respect.

Guidance on involving Adult NHS service users and carers

The National Leadership & Innovation Agency for Health (NLIAH) has published guidance on involving adult NHS service users and carers. 

Dementia sufferers in Wales need more support

The BBC has reported that thousands of people with dementia are being forced unnecessarily into care homes, according to a new study.  The Alzheimer's Society says there is not enough support to allow people to stay in their own homes for as long as they would like.

OTHER NEWS

Advocacy in social care for groups protected under equality legislation

The provision of advocacy forms an increasingly important part of the social care agenda, particularly in relation to personalised care. Its availability, though, varies by locality. There is little information about the availability of advocacy for people in the groups protected by equality legislation: people who share characteristics relating to age, disability, gender, gender reassignment, race, religion or belief, or sexual orientation (as set out in the Equality Act 2006 and subsequently in the more wide ranging 2010 Act). The purpose of this Equality & Human Rights Commission study was to fill this gap and assess the extent to which existing advocacy provision is available to people in the protected groups in Great Britain.

CHRE publishes report on NMC Fitness to Practise

The Council for Healthcare Regulatory Excellence (CHRE) has published its review of the Nursing and Midwifery Council’s progress in improving its fitness to practise work since its Special Report to the Minister of State for Health Services on the Nursing and Midwifery Council published in June 2008 and its Fitness to Practise Audit Report published in February 2010.

NMC responds to Daily Mail article

A recent Daily Mail article suggested that the NMC is lowering entry requirements for EU trained nurses. The NMC has responded to the story, saying that under EU law, nurses trained in the EU, whose training does not meet the standards required to gain automatic entry to the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) register, must be offered the choice between a period of adaptation, or an aptitude test.

Everyone can help improve the image of nursing

This Nursing Times article explains the steps that everyone can take to change the image of nursing for the better. It suggests that nurses themselves must play the leading role in improving their image. 

Trusts fail to use early warning systems to identify deteriorating patients

The Nursing Times has reported that hospitals are not using early warning systems to identify deteriorating patients, despite evidence they can help reduce hospital death rates. The National Patient Safety Agency recommends that scoring systems, which are used alongside patient observations, are used for all patients on acute wards. 

Trust in breach of six CQC standards

The Nursing Times has reported that one of the Department of Health’s seven financially challenged trusts has been found in breach of standards in six separate areas by the Care Quality Commission. The CQC identified breaches on staffing levels, safeguarding, standards of care, the management of medicines, record keeping and systems to assess the standards of care at South London Healthcare Trust. 

NHS staff should be prosecuted for hospital neglect, experts claim

Experts writing in the Journal of Medical Ethics said staff should be prosecuted for such a gross dereliction of duty, as already happens in France. Birmingham Post: 1 February 2011.

Evidence of Mid Staffs care failures vanished

The Nursing Times has reported that more than 500 incident reports made by trust staff have been misplaced and their disappearance has led to a delay in scheduled appearances at the inquiry of senior nursing figures, including Royal College of Nursing chief executive and general secretary Peter Carter.

Mid Staffs trust used 60% HCAs

A skill mix of just 40% nurses and 60% healthcare assistants was introduced at Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust to plug a 10m funding gap, the inquiry has been told. Sharon Llewellyn, complaints manager at the trust from 1998 to 2009, told the inquiry the skill mix was worse on wards that cared for elderly patients and just two matrons covered both of the trust’s hospitals. Source: Nursing Times

Stafford Hospital inquiry: 'No one listened'

BBC news has reported that a bereavement officer told an inquiry into the high number of deaths at Stafford Hospital that she had concerns but no one listened to her.

Unions tell Mid Staffs inquiry of management intimidation

Nursing Times has reported that union reps at Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust told an inquiry of a culture where staff were too scared to speak out due to a “draconian” director of nursing.

First aid for hospital food

This Soil Association report states that some hospitals are falling short of acceptable standards with regards to the food served to patients. It provides several examples where hospitals have proved that it is possible to source fresh, local and organic food with no impact on cost and makes recommendations as to how other hospitals can achieve this.

How two patients a day die of thirst on hospital wards

The Daily Mail has reported that two people die of thirst every single day in hospital wards. Latest figures from the Office of National Statistics reveal that dehydration contributes to the death of more than 800 hospital patients every year. Another 300 die malnourished, while thousands more die of infections and crippling bedsores. The figures show that the hospital death toll from dehydration is six times that found in residential care.

Pledge that hospitals will improve care for the elderly

The Independent has reported that hit squads are to be sent into hospitals in an attempt to drive up standards of treatment for the elderly with checks on conditions in care homes likely to follow.

Dignity in dementia; transforming general hospital care

The RCN is hosting a project that is focusing on the care for people with dementia in general hospitals which includes a clear message about promoting dignity in improving care. As part of the project The RCN is keen to identify and gather evidence of best practice that promotes dignity for people with dementia and improves understanding of dementia care in acute care settings. You can share your good practice by visiting the RCN website.

Stroke care study backs more nursing staff

A Royal College of Physicians analysis carried out for Nursing Times revealed that nurse to bed ratios in trusts providing the highest standards of stroke care were almost twice those of trusts whose care had been assessed as having the lowest standards.

CQC finds stroke care lottery

Stroke patients face a postcode lottery in care according to a study by the Care Quality Commission. The Supporting Life After Stroke report said there were wide levels of variation between stroke services offered across England. 

Spiritual care at the end of life: a systematic review of the literature

This DH report sets out the findings of a literature review on spiritual care at the end of life conducted by the Universities of Hull, Staffordshire and Aberdeen. The review was commissioned to inform future work on spiritual care at the end of life, as part of the implementation of the End of Life Care Strategy.

Bereavement care services: a synthesis of the literature

This report sets out the findings of a literature review on bereavement services conducted by the University of Nottingham. The review was commissioned to inform future work on bereavement care, as part of the implementation of the End of Life Care Strategy.

Talking about end of life care: right conversations, right people, right time

This report from the National End of Life Care Programme highlights the projects findings and identifies key messages.

Adult Protection Committee focuses on vulnerable adults

Speak Up- Act Against Harm!  is the message from Fife's Adult Protection Committee in a drive to protect vulnerable people from physical, emotional, sexual or financial abuse. The committee hopes the banners will raise awareness of the issue because the public's understanding of what constitutes adult harm is still low.

Independent Commission on Social Services reports on its findings

The Commission’s published report From Vision to Action calls for a renewed focus on recovery and self-directed support to ensure that people are well-supported to regain their independence. 

Support. Stay. Save. Care and support of people with dementia in their own homes

This Alzheimer's Society report reveals that many people with dementia and carers receive insufficient support and care at home. It also found that the home care workers who responded regularly worked with people with dementia and understood that they could have a good quality of life. However, many reported they still needed more training on delivering good dementia care.

Care home is to close down

A care home where medical records were falsified and elderly residents left dehydrated is to close its owners say. The Griffin Care Centre was given a zero-star rating by the Care Quality Commission (CQC) last year and was told in October to stop admitting new residents.

How 600 die of thirst in care homes 

The Daily Mail has reported that more than 600 care home residents have died of thirst in the past five years.

Carer arrested for leaving 93-year-old veteran to live in his own filth

A home helper has been charged with elder abuse after a Pearl Harbor survivor was found bewildered and surrounded by his own filth. Arnold Bauer, 93, is being treated in a Veterans Hospital in La Jolla, California, after local authorities found him in horrifying conditions. His carer, Milandros Angeles, 62, has been charged with false imprisonment of an elder, elder abuse, theft and forgery and is in jail on a bail bond of $1million. Source: Daily Mail: 1 February 2011.

EVENTS

Practical Safeguarding: update

Action on Elder Abuse Conference

28/29 March 2011

Manchester Conference Centre

For more information email maggieevans@elderabuse.org.uk  
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CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

